November 10, 2004
Evening MBA Admissions Committee

University of St. Thomas

1000 LaSalle Avenue, TMH 100

Minneapolis, MN  55403
To Whom It May Concern:
My name is Thomas Rydel, I’m 27 years old and I am interested in attending the St. Thomas Evening MBA program.  I received my Associates degree in Accounting from Baker College in Michigan where I grew up.  I later moved to California to complete an internship as a desktop technician for Guidant Corporation.  After my three month internship, Guidant liked my work and offered me a full-time position in their Arden Hills office as a desktop technician.  I accepted the offer and moved to Woodbury, Minnesota where I currently reside with my wife and three year old son.  Immediately after the start of my employment with Guidant Corporation I was interested in furthering my education in computer science so I decided to get my under graduate degree in MIS.  I graduated from Metropolitan State University in April, 2001, with a BS in Management Information Systems.  I have now been employed at Guidant Corporation for six years and hold the position of Intermediate Windows Administrator.  Despite earning numerous promotions, I still have the desire to further my education and my career.  Guidant is a great company to work for; they encourage growth within the company so employees can develop job skills and get a better understanding of the different business units within the corporation.   I feel that earning an MBA will give me the best chance at future success with Guidant Corporation and it will be a great investment in my future.  My long-term career goal is to become Director of Information Systems; this is where I see myself in 10 years.  My ultimate career goal is to run my own business, I hope to achieve this within 15 years and having an MBA will certainly be useful for realizing this dream.
I chose to apply for the St. Thomas Evening MBA program because it fits my schedule and lifestyle.  This program will allow me to continue working and supporting my family while furthering my education.  I know St. Thomas has a reputation as one of the top universities in the Midwest and it’s important that I earn my graduate degree from a respectable institution.   
I thank you for your time in considering my application and look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Thomas S. Rydel

